ROGER WICKER, MISSISSIPPI ROY BLUNT, MISSOURI TED CRUZ, TEXAS DEB FISCHER, NEBRASKA JERRY MORAN, KANSAS DAN SULLIVAN, ALASKA DEAN HELLER, NEVADA JAMES INHOFE, OKLAHOMA MIKE LEE, UTAH GON JOHNSON, WISCONSIN SHELLEY MOORE CAPITO, WEST VIRGINIA CORY GARDINER, CULORADO TODD YOUNG, INDIANA BILL NELSON, FLORIDA
MARIA CANTWELL, WASHINGTON
AMY KLOBUCHAR, MINNESOTA
RICHARD BLUMENTHAL, CONNECTICUT
BRIAN SCHATZ, HAWAII
EDWARD MARKEY, MASSACHUSETTS
CORY BOOKER, NEW JERSEY
TOM UDALL, NEW MEXICO
GARY PETERS, MICHIGAN
TAMMY BALDWIN, WISCONSIN
TAMMY BALDWIN, WISCONSIN
TAMMY DUCKWORTH, ILLINOIS
MAGGIE HASSAN, NEW HAMPSHIRE
CATHERINE CORTEZ MASTO, NEVADA

NICK ROSSI, STAFF DIRECTOR
KIM LIPSKY, DEMOCRATIC STAFF DIRECTOR

## United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE, SCIENCE, AND TRANSPORTATION

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6125

WEBSITE: http://commerce.senate.gov

September 18, 2017

Mr. Robin Hayes President and CEO JetBlue Airways Corporation 27-01 Queens Plaza North Long Island City, NY 11101

Dear Mr. Robin Hayes:

In the days leading up to Hurricane Irma making landfall in Florida, I communicated to many airlines the concerns of individuals and families facing the prospect of paying excessive airfare to evacuate areas within the hurricane's path. My office received many complaints about airfare pricing during this time. Information and screenshots of airfare well into the thousands of dollars were widely covered by news outlets and documented on social media.

I appreciate that several airlines ultimately capped airfare for some flights to and from affected areas after listening to these concerns. However, your assistance in preventing future airfare spikes in advance of hurricanes and making policies regarding capped airfares available to the public is needed immediately.

As you know, Hurricane Maria is a major hurricane and is threatening Puerto Rico and the Caribbean now and may be a threat to the U.S. coast by next week. Therefore, I urge you to begin the process now for implementing capped airfare and ensuring that refunds are promptly issued for cancelled flights. I also request that your policies on capped airfare be communicated clearly and in writing so that affected residents can evacuate quickly and safely. Individuals and families should not be forced to delay or cancel their evacuation efforts because of confusion over the cost of airfare.

I appreciate your consideration of my request and look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,

BILL NELSON
Ranking Manch

U Nobon

Ranking Member

cc: The Honorable John Thune, Chairman